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2 November 2020 
 
Dear Janet, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 28 October regarding the available guidance for schools and 
settings relating to the wearing of face coverings and masks. 
 
As mentioned in my letter of 5 October, we have not sought to make the use of face 
coverings mandatory for all learners over the age of 11, however, in line with the latest 
advice and guidance, we encourage the use of face coverings in communal areas in 
schools and settings where the ability to social distance is difficult to maintain.  
 
This informative video released on social media sites provides helpful guidance on wearing 
face coverings: (Welsh:https://youtu.be/_rDqnRYbiCM /  English:https://youtu.be/b5-
QBMGKeKc). Our regularly updated Operational Guidance for Schools and Settings also 
reflects the latest advice on the use of face coverings in schools and their safe storage and 
disposal, and provides greater clarity around school transport guidance. As it is mandatory 
for all to wear face coverings on public transport, including school transport, except those 
under the age of 11 and those who may not be able to manage face coverings as directed 
or for health reasons, our transport guidance below also refers to face coverings and safety 
measures: https://gov.wales/requirement-wear-face-covering-public-transport-wales 
  
The Welsh Government’s Technical Advisory Group has issued this advice for children and 
young people in education settings having considered an update from the World Health 
Organisation, link here, and the latest guidance for the public regarding the use of face 
coverings and masks can be found on the Welsh Government website here. 
 
While I appreciate the wearing of face coverings in secondary schools remains a 
contentious issue, most schools in Wales have chosen to adopt this as a risk mitigating 
measure. Also, it remains the responsibility of local authorities and education 
establishments to implement and manage local arrangements in their schools, settings and 
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on school transport. However, I also know that, when it is not feasible for learners or staff 
members to wear face coverings, discussions and advice on the options available, in line 
with our guidance, are recommended. 
 
I hope you find the information and links provided sufficient for your inquiry, and may I again 
reassure you that we carefully monitor the medical and scientific evidence and advice and 
we ensure our advice reflects any changes, including that on face coverings.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Kirsty Williams AS/MS 
Y Gweinidog Addysg  
Minister for Education  


